

Personal Contact Info

204 S. Cromwell St.
Colfax, WA 99111
509-592-7486 cell
timwall79@hotmail.com

To view our church

website visit:

www.macedoniaindependent

baptist.com

Sending Church

Missions Baptist Church 407 Walkertown Guthrie Rd Winston-Salem, NC 27101 Phone: (336) 723-3775

Pastor Eric Combs

Mission Address

Macedonia World
Baptist Missions
P.O. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517

Phone: (706) 654-2818 FAX: (706) 654-2816

Email: mwbm@mwbm.org

Romans 10:13-15

For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved. How then shall they call on him in whom they have not believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher? And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!

The Wall Family Missionaries to Washington State



May 10, 2022

Dear Praying Friends,

When we first moved to Washington, there was one other independent Baptist church in the northern part of our county. While we have been here, another independent Baptist church opened to our south and then unfortunately closed after a few years. In April the church to our north also decided to close. We are now the only independent Baptist church in our county of over 47,900 people. The need is great here but the area is tough. We are centrally located in our county and have families coming now from Colfax, Rosalia, Endicott, Steptoe, and Pullman. Please pray that we will be a light to this community, reaching all corners with the gospel.

The remaining family from the church to our north has started attending our church. It is a 30-minute drive for them and we appreciate their faithfulness in coming! Recently a lady that had attended the independent Baptist church to our south started coming with her college-age daughter. We are thankful for these new faces in our church!

On March 26th, our youth leaders were able to take our older kids to a Youth Rally in Spokane at Faith Baptist Church. We had four young people attend this year and they all really enjoyed getting to participate!

On April 9th, we held a workday at church. The weather was cold and rainy outside but we were able to get some much-needed deep cleaning inside the church! We praise the Lord for people willing to come help and work at church!

For Palm Sunday and Easter Sunday, we had snow on the ground! It snowed off and on the whole week in between! It looked more like Christmas than Easter! On April 17th, we celebrated the resurrection at church with wonderful services and lunch following. Praise the Lord we serve a risen Savior!

On April 22nd, Jason turned 18 years old! He is still at Pensacola Christian College and will be staying there through the summer in the summer work program. While we will miss him greatly, we know this is the Lord's will for his life right now.

On April 24th, <u>a 6-year-old little girl in our church got saved</u> at home with her mother leading her to the Lord! God's plan of salvation is so simple that a small child can understand and receive it! Praise the Lord for godly parents who can show their children the way to salvation!

On May 8th, we celebrated Mother's Day at church with our annual breakfast and a gift for all mothers in the 11:00 service. We had a wonderful crowd with a first-time visitor as well!

Thank you so much to our faithful supporters, both in prayers and finances. We know these are difficult times and we thank you for continuing to hold us up before the Lord. We thank the Lord for each one of you! You are such a blessing!

In Christ, Tím, Jennífer, Jason, & Layla Wall